
public notice

In accordance with federal laws and regulations, and as established in the 
Federal Register 49 CFR Part 26, Section 26.45 (g)(2), the Puerto Rico Highway 
and Transportation Authority (PRHTA), and the Department of Public Works 
(DTPW), announce their good faith efforts to achieve the projected goal for the 
Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Program (DBE) for Federal Fiscal Years 
2024-2026, as follows:

DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE PROGRAM
30.08%30.08%

An important component of this effort is collecting and considering feedback 
from the stakeholders.  The PRHTA welcomes public input on all aspects of the 
DBE program and is pleased to consider recommendations, address concerns, or 
answer questions at any time.   However, to be considered for the proposed FFY 
2024-2026 Triennial Goal for Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), PRHTA 
must receive input by Tuesday, August 1, 2023, through the following methods:

•• Electronically by emailing derechosciviles@act.pr.gov 

• In person during regular business hours at the Civil Rights Office, Floor 16, South  
 Tower, Roberto Sanchez Vilella Government Center, San Juan

• Via regular mail at P.O. Box 42007, San Juan 00940-2007

The document for the DBE Goal Methodology for FFY2024-2026, can be found at 
the Civil Rights Office, and its site at the PRHTA Webpage: https://act.dtop.pr.gov 


